
 

 

TOWN OF LOXAHATCHEE GROVES 

TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES OF COMMUNITY RESIDENT WORKSHOP 

APRIL 4, 2023 

Meeting audio available in Town Clerk’s Office 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

Mayor Shorr called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

PRESENT 

Mayor Robert Shorr, Vice Mayor Laura Danowski, Councilmembers Margaret Herzog, Phillis 

Maniglia, and Marianne Miles, Town Attorney Elizabeth Lenihan, Public Works Director Larry 

Peters, and Town Clerk Lakisha Burch. 

 

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 

There were public comments from Robert Austin, Susan Clubb, David DeMaris, John Ryan, 

Virginia Standish, and Mayor Shorr. 

 

Ms. Virginia Standish made the following statement: 

 Asked Mayor Shorr was he aware that his information such as cell phone was in a recent 

realty listing to contact him or Town staff if there were questions regarding zoning and 

allowable businesses. 

 Thanked Coastal (Juliann) regarding huge piles. 

Mr. John Ryan made the following statement: 

 Canals look good. 

 Southern Blvd. is blossoming as the commercial part of Loxahatchee Groves. 

 Also stated that he would like to thank the Mayor, Vice Mayor, and other Council members 

for what looked like good decisions and good results. 

 Spoke about the electric bill for the Water Control Dependent District. Mayor Shorr 

responded to Mr. Ryan’s concern. There continued to be discussions among the Town 

Council and Town Staff regarding the canals. 

Ms. Susan Clubb made the following statement: 

 She addressed the Council stating that she feels that Groves looks in better shape and 

thanked the Council regarding the paving of roads, and to continue the good works. 

Mr. Robert Austin made the following statement: 

 Spoke about Hyde Park Road becoming a speed track. 
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 Apologize for missing the Hyde Park Community Workshop. 

 Paving of Collecting Canal. 

Mayor Shorr spoke about the Hyde Park Community Workshop. Vice Mayor Danowski spoke 

about signs at the end of Southern Blvd. and F and posting signs on Town’s property. 

Mr. David DeMarios made the following statement: 

 Congratulations to the Town Council. 

 Paving 

 Canals 

 Maintenance on the Town and the improvements that are making the living here more 

enjoyable. 

Mayor Shorr inquired about the pump at the Water District. There was a discussion between Mayor 

Shorr and Mr. Peters. 

Public Works Director Peters introduced the new Code Enforcement Officer. Asst. Public Works 

Director/Code Official Mario Matos addressed the Town Council giving a brief description of the 

new Code Enforcement Officer Andrew Amienti. There was a discussion between the Town 

Council and Mr. Matos.  

There continued to be discussions between the Town Council and Mr. Peters regarding issues with 

our canals which included water being pumped, straws, etc.  

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:24 p.m. 
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